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July 7, 2010 
 
Jeff Larson, Vice President, Regulation 
Rocky Mountain Power 
201 South Main, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84111  
 
Re: Docket No. 09-R312-01:  Waiver of the Requirements of R746-312-16(2) for 

Calendar Year 2009 Data 
 
Dear Mr. Larson: 
 
On June 2, 2010, Rocky Mountain Power, through a verbal communication by David 
Taylor, requested Commission clarification of the reporting requirements contained in 
R746-312-16(2).  This provision of R746-312, “Electrical Interconnection,” requires 
public utilities to submit, by July 1 of each year, an annual report of specific information 
for the previous calendar year.  As R746-312 had only recently been made effective 
Rocky Mountain Power indicated it may not have not been collecting all of the requisite 
information during the previous year. 
 
Since R746-312 became effective on May 1, 2010, and the reporting requirements in 
R746-312-16(2) pertain to data collected during the previous calendar year, the 
Commission finds it reasonable to waive the reporting requirement for the reporting 
period of calendar year 2009.  Since there is ample time before the calendar year 2010 
report is due, however, we believe public utilities will have sufficient time to collect and 
provide all of the calendar year 2010 requisite data by July 1, 2011. 
   
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding this notification. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
/s/ Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary 
  


